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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 22       Date:  Monday July 25 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
  As you would be aware, the Victorian 
Department of Health now strongly 
recommends that face masks are worn in 
indoor settings.  

As a result, they are requesting all 
students aged 8 years and over to wear a 
mask when in class from now until to the end 
of winter. Students aren’t required or 
expected to wear a mask when outdoors. 
 Therefore, families need to determine 
if they wish their child to wear a mask when 
indoors at school. We will encourage 
students to wear a mask where they have 
been provided by parents. In line with 
government mandates, students using public 
transport or ride share vehicles must wear a 
mask.  

We will also continue to maintain our 
COVID Safe practices at school around hand 
hygiene, additional cleaning routines, 
infection prevention and control, and social 
distancing to try and keep everyone as safe 
and well as possible. 

RAT tests will be distributed 3 times 
throughout the term with all students 
receiving their new pack this week. Families 
who require additional RAT tests due their 
child being a ‘close contact’ can contact the 
school office to check on availability. 

Please remember that students 
should continue to stay home if they are 
unwell, even if they test negative on a RAT.  

Thank you to everyone for your 
ongoing support in keeping our school safe! 

TERM 3 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS  
OLW will be holding two Closure Days 

in Term 3. The first Closure Day will be on 
Monday August 15 which will be a 
professional practice day focussing on 
improving educational outcomes for students 
and compliance requirements. The MACS 
Executive Leadership Team have approved 
this additional pupil free day for all MACS 
Primary Schools in Term 3 as many schools 
struggle to employ CRT’s to cover staff 
illness and attendance at Professional 
Development activities. 

The second Closure Day will be held 
on Monday September 12. This day is the 
last Monday of Term 3 and is for Parent-
Teacher Interviews. Further details about 
arrangements and booking an interview time 
will be released closer to the date. 

OSH Care will offer a program on 
these days if sufficient families are interested 
in accessing the program. 

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Our next School Advisory Council 

Meeting will be this Wednesday July 27 at 
5.30pm. Minutes and Agenda have been 
posted on the school app. Council Members 
who are not able to attend onsite can request 
a link in order to attend online. 

DISTRICT INDOOR TOURNAMENTS 
Lunchtime Training for the Basketball 

Tournaments will continue throughout this 
week so the selected players may wear or 
bring their runners to school daily. The Keon 
Park District Sports Association Round Robin 
Tournaments for Basketball will be held on 
August 5 for Year 3/4, and Friday August 12 
for Year 5/6.  

TERM 3 ENTRY & EXIT TIMES 
Our House Team entry and exit times for 

Term 3 are:  
o Entry -     Kelly – 8.30am 

Latrobe – 8.40am 
Bates – 8.50am 

o Exit -   Kelly – 3.20pm 
Latrobe – 3.25pm 
Bates – 3.30pm 

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘throw a curveball’ means ‘to 
surprise someone in an unpleasant way. 

Our phrase for this week is: 

‘tickled pink’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured


 2 

  



 3 
  



 4 

  



 5 

  



 6 

  



 7 

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Welcome to you all. 

 
Entrance Antiphon:  

    God is in his holy place, 
God who unites those who dwell in his house; 

he himself gives might and strength to his people. 
  

 

Communion Antiphon:  
Bless the Lord, O my soul, 

and never forget all his benefits. 
 

Morning tea:    A thank you morning tea for Dorothy O’Connor will be held in August. Date yet to be decided. It 

will be after the 10am mass on a Sunday.  
                                         

Christmas in July: On Sunday 24th July 2022 lunch in the parish hall at 12 noon. Catering is Blue Ribbon 
Catering. Further information and bookings are now open. Roast lunch with dessert $35 per head. Children 5-12 

half price or chicken nuggets and chip for approx. $10. BYO alcohol and soft drinks which will make it easier. The 
meal will be plated and served, not buffet. A deposit of $200 to confirm booking is required. Money from the raffle 

will be used for the deposit. 

 

Donations: New items for Father’s Day raffle would be appreciated. There is a box marked “Father’s day” in the 

foyer of the church where items can be left. Thank you. 

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

July 23rd:   6pm Jim Conway        July 24th:  8am Gerard Dowling 10am Nicola 

July 30th:   6pm Pat Hearity.        July 31st:   8am Martina Dowling.        10am A Mattia      

Readers: 

July 23rd:   6pm Frank Williams    July 24th:   8am Gerard Dowling.        10am Margaret Leonard 

July 30th:   6pm Jenny Glover.      July 31st:   8am Martina Dowling.                10am Wendy Theuissen 

 

We need more readers for 8am Mass please.  

If you can help, please see Father Terry. 

 

With thanks, 

Father Terry. 
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